
PUBLIC NOTIFICATION OF ADOPTION OF CITY WIDE 
INFRASTRUCTURE CONTRIBUTIONS PLAN 2020 AND REPEAL OF 

SEVEN (7) EXISTING SECTION 7.11 CONTRIBUTION PLANS

At the Ordinary Meeting of Cessnock City Council on 20 May 2020 Council resolved to adopt 
the City Wide Infrastructure Contributions Plan 2020 to take effect on 1 July 2020.

The City Wide Infrastructure Contributions Plan 2020 is a consolidated section 7.11 Plan with 
updated administration clauses, demographics and works schedules, and provides a 
mechanism for Council to impose a condition of development consent requiring payment of a 
contribution. 

The City Wide Infrastructure Contributions Plan 2020 will repeal and replace the following 
Contributions Plans from 1 July 2020:

 Residential Section 94 Contributions Plan
 Bellbird North Section 94 Contributions Plan 2010
 Mount View Road Millfield Precinct Section 94 Contributions Plan 2011
 Government Road Precinct Cessnock Section 94 Contributions Plan 2011
 Averys Village, Heddon Greta Section 94 Contributions Plan 2013
 Section 94 Contributions Plan extension of Operations at Black Hill Quarry, Parish of 

Stockrington 1995
 Nulkaba Section 94 Contributions Plan

Any enquiries should be directed to Council’s Strategic Planning section on
02 4993 4100.
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